
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

From:  Dario Pirotta  

Director, MATSEC Support Unit 

 

To:  College Principals 

  Heads of School 

 

Subject: Advanced and Intermediate language subjects – Listening Comprehensions 

 

Date:  17th November 2020 

 

MATSEC would like to inform Heads of School that starting in 2021, the listening comprehension components of the 

following subjects will also be recorded and will no longer be conducted by live speakers: 

SEC Russian 

Intermediate Arabic*  

Intermediate German 

Intermediate Spanish 

Intermediate Italian 

 

Advanced Arabic*  

Advanced German 

Advanced Spanish 

Advanced Italian 

 

 

*The aural component for AM and IM Arabic will not be assessed in 2021 as a mitigation measure for the situation 

brought about by COVID-19. Thus, recorded listening comprehensions in these subjects will be introduced in 2022. 

For further information, kindly contact us on matsec@um.edu.mt 


